ROBERT VALVO

MARSASCALA

MALTA

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I was born in Melbourne Australia on the 22/2/67. In June 1974, my parents decided to emmigrate to MALTA. I was 7 years old at the time.

In 1983 (16 yrs old) my father applied for Maltese Citizenship for me because he thought it was in my best interest. In 1985 , I was advised by the Maltese authorities that I MUST  RENOUNCE  my Australian Citizenship or else cease to be a Maltese Citizen. Unfortunaltely and sadly,I was COMPELLED to Renounce my Australian Citizenship under  Section 18 of the Australian Citizenship ACT.

The following are some of the reasons why I felt compelled to do so:

At the time I was attending the New Lyceum in Malta under the Pupil Worker Scheme (Matriculation Certificate) only available to MALTESE CITIZENS.

Denial of; or significant difficulty in obtaining Permanent Employment.

Ineligibility to undertake FREE Formal Courses of Study and obtain certain Educational Qualifications offered only to Maltese Citizens by the Govt. of  Malta.

Ineligibility to access many types of BANK LOANS (especially Home Loans - Lohombus Scheme) since at the time all Banks belonged to the Maltese Govt  and catered only for MALTESE CITIZENS.

Requirements to Apply regurarly for Residence Permits and Work Permits which at the time could be REVOKED at any time or Not renewed subject to the Desicion of the Commisioner of Police.

Not have the right to Purchase property freely  since at the time expatriates needed special Permission from the Ministry of Housing which made very stringent Rules/Conditions for any purchase.

A requirement to pay HIGHER TAXES. (for expatriates)

Ineligibility to work in the Government Civil Service, Parastatal Companies, Police Force, Armed Forces and Banks;  all of which would only employ Maltese Citizens.

Inability to realize my Vocational Aspirations.

I wanted to become an Airline Pilot with AIR MALTA and only Maltese Citizens were employed by this Parastatal Company at the time.

As one may see, had I not have had Renounced my Australian Citizenship; I would have had suffered SIGNIFICANT HARDSHIP/DETRIMENT of both Economic and Social nature.

Maltese Legislation now Recognises Dual Citizenship and so does Australia. Unfortunately the Present Australian Legislation gave only persons under 25yrs in 2002 a chance to Regain Australian Citizenship which they had formely Renounced just like me.

I have kept very close ties with Australia and have visited 12 times in the last 12 years to see many members of my family including uncles, aunts and cousins.

I beleive that I also should be given the chance to REGAIN my Australian Citizenship because first of all ; I felt I was Compelled to Renounce it in the first place(1986) and secondly because I should be given a chance to Regain it just like many people who are just 10 years younger than me!

I hope that my Statement will be taken into consideration by the Senate's Committee when deciding wether or not to Ammend the Current Law.

Regards,

ROBERT VALVO

Malta

